Boston University College of Arts & Sciences Humanities Foundation

725 Commonwealth Avenue, Room 107 Boston, Massachusetts 02215 T 617-353-6250 F 617-353-5374 thf@bu.edu

http://www.bu.edu/hf

James A. Winn, Director Katherine O'Connor, Co-Director



27 January 2009

Professor Deborah Burton

Division of Music

CFA

Dear Professor Burton:

Good news! I am delighted to inform you that you have been awarded a Junior Fellowship from the Humanities Foundation for academic year 2009/10. The pool was large and robust, with many more worthy projects than we could support. Your success in that tough competition is a real accomplishment, and an endorsement of the importance of your project.

During the semester in which you hold the fellowship, the College will pay you your full salary, and The Humanities Foundation will provide your department with funds to replace your teaching. I am copying your Chair on this letter, so that adjustments to the curriculum can be made in a timely fashion.

In keeping with our goal of building a strong intellectual community, all Junior Faculty Fellows and all Henderson Senior Faculty Fellows are now expected to attend the Fellows' Seminar, which will meet at approximately two-week intervals during the academic year. You should plan to attend those meetings in both semesters of next year. We will also ask you to make a presentation to the seminar based on your current work.

If you receive an external grant or are for any reason unable to accept this award, please let us know as soon as possible.

This letter comes with my warmest personal congratulations.

Yours faithfully,

James A. Winn

Director

Cc: Martin Amlin, Chair, Department of Theory André de Quadros, Director, School of Music

Peter Doeringer, Faculty Actions